Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, 29-31 May 2001


Question: XMT 2

Topic: Liquid Bulk tanker applications – rejections.

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 324

Output: Coasting Trade Permits and Licences

Senator O’Brien asked:

“How many permits have been rejected for bulk liquid tankers in this current financial year?”

[That is, rejected on the grounds that they do not have a OCIMF Report/Permit and consideration of their port State control history].

Answer:

Applicants are generally well aware of the requirements for granting a permit as detailed in the “Guidelines for granting licences and permits to engage in Australia’s domestic shipping trade”. These guidelines make it clear that for bulk liquid carriers a current OCIMF report is required and that shippers must verify that the vessel is suitable for the intended voyage.

Accordingly, we would not generally expect applicants to seek permits for vessels that do not meet these requirements.  As a result no permit applications for bulk liquid tankers have been rejected on these grounds in this financial year. 
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